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PUBLIC NOTIFICATION

North College Avenue Corridor Improvements
Conifer Street to Willox Lane

Construction Shift to East Side of North College Avenue

e Beginning in mid-May roadway construction will shift from the west side of North
College Avenue to the east side of North College Avenue.

e The north bound lanes between Conifer and Willox will be closed and traffic will be
diverted to the south bound lanes on the east side of North College Avenue.

e There will be two north bound lanes of traffic and one south bound lane of traffic on
the west side of North college Avenue.

e During this time there will be some intermittent access limitations. Those whose
access is going to be affected will be notified in person of the day and approximate
times of impact. Every effort will be made to maintain business access during this
portion of the construction.

e Water services may be interrupted periodically during construction on the east side
of North College Avenue.

e Business owners will be given advanced notice of any water service interruptions.

e Utilizing the alleyway behind businesses on the east side of North College Avenue is
suggested to minimize traffic congestion on North College Avenue during
construction.

e Crossing North College Avenue by pedestrians and bicycles can be done at Conifer or
Willox.

e During this phase of construction, pedestrian and bicycle traffic on the east side of
North College Avenue are urged to utilize the access road (alleyway) that connects
Conifer to Willox.

e Pedestrians and bicycle traffic that is crossing North College Avenue through the
construction zone are creating safety issues for themselves as well as traffic control
and construction workers. If you have special needs please contact a member of the
traffic control crew or construction crew for special assistance in crossing the
construction zone in a safe manner.

e Please keep in mind your safety as well as the safety of the construction crews when
walking or biking near the construction zone. The safety of the public is the highest
priority of the City as well as the Contractor.
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Cone Zone Communications may be contacted at 970-532-2242 or 970-532-3139 or by email at
northcollegeinfo@gmail.com. Please obey all speed limits and traffic signs throughout the
construction zone. Safety of the public and all workers involved in the project is our highest
priority.

The City of Fort Collins, Zak Dirt, Inc. and Cone Zone Communications would like to take this
opportunity to thank everyone for your patience and cooperation during the construction.
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